
 

 

St Mary's Newsletter 27.09.2024 

 

Dear Parents / Carers,  

It has been a busy few weeks in school and lovely to see how all the children have settled well into 

their new classes and school routine. 

We hope you have a lovely weekend. 

Mrs Janet McKinlay 

Headteacher 

Nursery Proposal 

Thank you to those who have expressed their interest so far. 

Our aim is to run nursery provision here at St Mary's. The consultation is currently being handled by 

Cheshire East and the final decision will go to the November Children and Families Committee 

meeting.  

Please register your interest at schooloffice@stmrc.uk. We hope to offer nursery places from January 

2025.   



Diary Date Reminders 

 

Residentials and Trips 

Our Year 4 residential to Savio House is coming round again. This particular residential is a chance for 

pupils to spend a few days away from their normal surroundings with the opportunity to reflect on 

their lives and experiences, learning more about their gifts and qualities, and discovering a little of 

the reality of God in their lives. It's great fun especially the disco on the second night! 

Year 6 will be going to Crucial Crew on 29th November. Crucial Crew is an innovative and interactive 

way of delivering health and well-being messages to Year 6 children in preparation for their migration 

to secondary school.  The event encourages model behaviour and good citizenship through active 

participation in a range of health and safety activities.  



PE Timetable 

PE Timetable 

Monday - Rec, Yr 2, Yr 3, Yr 5,  

Tuesday - Yr 1, Y4,  

Wed - Yr 1, Yr 2, Yr 3, Yr 4, Yr 5 (Swimming), Yr 6 

Thurs – Rec, Yr 6 

  

Children are to wear their PE Kit’s on their PE day and swimming day. 

Year 5 swimming will commence on Wednesday 18th September 2024 

Girls Football Competition 

 

Congratulation to the girls football team who came runner up (2nd) in the football competition last 

week at St. Nicholas. The girls showed great determination, passion and teamwork. They lost their 

first match but they didn’t give up, they worked together to come up with a plan and then drew the 

next match and won their last 2 matches. They were 1 point away from the winners. Isabelle was the 

star goal scorer and Naomi made some fantastic saves. Well done girls, you represented St. Mary’s 

brilliantly and we are very proud of you! 



Harvest Festival 

 

 

Thank you to those parents/carers who donated some food items to help those who are struggling to 

put enough food on the table. Middlewich Food Bank has experienced a huge increase in demand 

over the last 12 months - in fact a 240% increase. We are always overwhelmed by the kindness and 

generosity of our parents and local community.. The food has been collected by our Mini -Vinnies 

and a display created in the project court. Donations will be taken down to the Food Bank next week 

so if there are any parents who didn't get around to donating, there is still a small window of time . 

Items can be dropped off at classroom doors  or handed to the office. 

Tuesday Chapel Group & Mass 

 

There will be a Whole school Mass next Tuesday 1st October at 9am which all parents are welcome 

to attend in the school hall. 

 

Chapel Group is every Tuesday at 8 am - 8.30 am - all year groups are welcome. We share a reflection 

together and do some art and craft activities relating to the piece of scripture shared. It's a great 

opportunity to come together to pray and have fun.  

Mass is every Thursday in the Chapel from 9.00am and parishioners are all welcome to attend, 

access is through the doors at the side of the Chapel corridor.  



PTA Events 

 

 



 

 

PTA Class Fundraising Christmas Card Project. 



Each class will be invited to take part in this lovely fundraising idea, their class teacher will provide 

each child with an artwork template to take home (white sheet of paper). Using the Teacher's Guide 

example attached, help your child complete their artwork, then write your child's first name, last 

name and class number and teacher's name on this form and return it to their school class teacher 

no later than Friday 25th October 2024.   

Once artwork has been completed and returned to school, every child will receive a personalised 

order form to allow parents to order their personalised Christmas cards online in time for December. 



Pyjama Appeal 2024 Friday 25th October 2024 

 



On Friday 24th October, in support of the Pyjama Appeal, school will be holding a non uniform day in 

return for pyjama donations, please can you help support this wonderful cause by using the below 

Amazon Wish List to donate, or if you wish to purchase your own pyjama's, please do so and bring 

them into the school office before Friday 24th October. 

https://amzn.eu/acJOv8t 

School Book Fair 

 

Thank you to everyone that purchased a book from the School Book Fair at the end of the summer 

term. With the reward points from the sales the school has been able to purchase this fantastic 

selection of poetry books!. 

Half-term Holiday Club 

There will be a holiday club running at St Mary's for the week of half-term from Monday 28th 

October to Friday 1st November 2024 run by Coach Gary and Coach George.  

October holiday club forms will be available in the school office from next Monday, please contact 

Gary via email or pick up a form to secure a place for your child garyssc@hotmail.co.uk1  

 
1mailto:garyssc@hotmail.co.uk 

https://amzn.eu/acJOv8t
mailto:garyssc@hotmail.co.uk


‘Rock and Pop’ Music Lessons!  

 

We welcomed Rocksteady Music School last Friday. It’s an incredible opportunity for the children to 

be in their very own bands with a choice of drums, keyboards, electric guitar, bass guitar or vocals.  

These fun and inclusive lessons are taught by highly trained professional musicians who know how to 

inspire a life-long love of music. At the end of  term, the bands will perform a concert for the school 

and their families on Friday 20th December in the morning. More information to follow. 

If you wish to sign up for lessons online,  visit www.rocksteadymusicschool.com2. 

If you have any questions about Rocksteady lessons, you can call 0330 113 0330 (local rate, office 

hours are Mon –Thurs 8am – 8pm, Fridays 8am – 6pm). 

 
2http://www.rocksteadymusicschool.com 

http://www.rocksteadymusicschool.com/


 

St Nicholas Music Festival 16th October 2024 

For Key Stage 2 Children that have joined the Choir   

Children who have joined the choir are invited to participate in our Partner Primary School’s Music 

Festival event. St Nicholas Catholic High School will arrange transport for the children from St Mary's 

to the High School, arriving at 2.45 pm. Students will then practice their performances (songs they 

have learnt as part of the choir) and will be served a light tea at approximately 5 pm (please inform 

us of dietary requirements as requested by your primary school.) At 6 pm parents and carers are 

invited to attend the performance free of charge at St Nicholas Catholic High School. The 

performance will last approximately one hour. Students will need transport for leaving the High 

School at the end of the evening. 



Digital Inclusion 

 

Attendance 

 

As we start a new academic year in supporting your child’s education, we want to inform you of 

important changes to the law regarding school attendance as attached letter. These changes, are 

effective from 19th August 2024, are part of a new National Framework for Penalty Notices, 

including those for unauthorised holiday absences. 

We understand that these new regulations might bring up some questions or concerns, and we want 

to assure you that we are here to support you through this transition.  



 

 



 

School Kitchen 

 

Well done to our school catering team, Mrs Grant, Mrs Turnbull and Mrs Tench on receiving a food 

hygiene rating of 5 which is the highest rating a business can receive, indicating that our school has 

very good hygiene standards and fully complies with the law! 

 

 

As our schools have pupils who suffer from a serious nut allergy, we therefore request that parents 

and carers do not send food to school that contains nuts. 



Well done Stars of The Week! 

Well done to all the Stars from the past two weeks! 

Reception -  Noah Tench & Anna Farrington  

Year 1 - Alivia Birkenhead & Alfie Blackhurst 

Year 2 - Keeva O'Brien & Ralph McAller  

Year 3 - Fortune Nwachukwu & Charlotte Galdes 

Year 4 - Felicity Pearson & Benjamin Hughes 

Year 5 - Oliver Charlton & Daniel Coxon  

Year 6 - Pippa Hough & Rohan Evers 

ParentPay Accounts 

Please can you check your ParentPay accounts for each child are up to date for the week ahead. 

The school operates a NO DEBT rule relating to the provision of school meals so please ensure your 

school meal account is in credit for the week ahead. 

Please note this message does not apply to school trip items which already have payments schedules 

in place. 

We would like to thank all parents / carers that pay promptly, as this ensures that all money that is 

for children’s learning is available. 

After School & Breakfast Club bookings 

Please book on ParentPay. 

The cut-off date for Breakfast Club bookings is 11am the day before the booking. 

The cut-off date for After School Club bookings is 11am on the day. 

This is so that staffing and numbers can be set and managed.  

Users will be able to cancel and make changes to their booking up until the booking cut off time.  

If a child is picked up late from After School Club a charge of £5 will be made for every 15 minutes 

beyond the collection time. 

After the cut off time, if a child is booked into a club and does not attend, the fee will still apply as 

the charge relates to the place being held not the actual attendance.  

Clubs prices 

Breakfast Club                     £4.50 7.30am to 8.30am                                                                                                                                                                                        

 

After School Club                £4.00 3pm to 4pm Fruit & drink provided 



                                               £6.50 4pm to 6pm Snack & drink provided  at 4pm 

                                               £10.50 3pm to 6pm - Sibling’s price is £8.50 

 

The Breakfast Club and After School Club number for emergencies operates whilst the club is running 

0777 4496 483 

Morning Registration & End of Day Release 

 

Morning registration takes place at 8.30am each morning. Please ensure your child arrives to school 

on time and has everything for the day ahead. 

To ensure a smooth end of day release for children, please can Parent's / Carer's ensure any 

messages regarding alternative collection arrangements are relayed to the teacher first thing in a 

morning or to the office by 2pm latest and if your child is not booked into a club, please ensure they 

are collected on time at 3pm. 

Contacting the School Office New Email Address 

When contacting the school office for parent queries relating to clubs, medical appointments or 

school payment items, please contact the new school office email which is:  schooloffice@stmrc.uk3 

If you have a general enquiry or a query regarding admissions or paper copies of any information 

published on our website, please contact the School Business Manager at: admin@stmrc.uk4 

To contact the headteacher Mrs Janet McKinlay, please email head@stmrc.uk5 

To contact our school SENCO Miss Laura Dziamarski, please email ldziamarski@stmrc.uk6 

If you have a query or concern regarding your child please speak with your child’s class teacher in the 

first instance. 

Absence 

• Reporting an absence, please ring 01606 516 171 & select option 1, by 9am latest each day. 

State child’s full name, class and reason for absence 

St Mary's Catholic Primary School  

Manor Lane, Middlewich. CW10 9DH 

01606 516 171 

Office hours are Monday to Friday 8.00am to 4.00pm  

Visit us on the web at  https://www.stmarysmiddlewich.cheshire.sch.uk/ 

 
3mailto:schooloffice@stmrc.uk 
4mailto:admin@stmrc.uk 
5mailto:head@stmrc.uk 
6mailto:ldziamarski@stmrc.uk 

https://www.stmarysmiddlewich.cheshire.sch.uk/
mailto:schooloffice@stmrc.uk
mailto:admin@stmrc.uk
mailto:head@stmrc.uk
mailto:ldziamarski@stmrc.uk


Lost Property 

If you have an item of lost property or your child has mislaid their lunch box please contact the 

school Site Manager Mrs Anne Turnbull so that she can look into locating it  aturnbull@stmrc.uk7 

 
7mailto:aturnbull@stmrc.uk 

mailto:aturnbull@stmrc.uk
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